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Subject: Sanitary Transfer and Landfill, Delafield, WI; Notice of Lien 

To Whom It May Concern: 

The Department of Natural Resources (Department) sent a letter to you , dated December 21, 
2001, to notify you that the Department has incurred costs of $1,852,037.52, as of November 
30, 2001, related to the Sanitary Transfer and Landfill property. Those costs were incurred after 
you refused to fulfill your responsibilities related to investigating and cleaning up the property. 
The costs were incurred in order to contract for the installation, operation and maintenance of 
the groundwater extraction system, soil and groundwater monitoring, leachate removal , and 
installation of monitoring wells to continue evaluation of the contaminant plume, and for the 
Department's costs, such as salary, fringe benefits and indirect costs. A summary of these 
costs was enclosed with the letter dated December 21, 2001. 

The December 21 letter asked you to reimburse the Department for its costs incurred to date 
and notified you that unless you reimbursed the Department within sixty (60) days, the 
Department would file a lien on the property with the Register of Deeds in Waukesha County. 
You have not submitted any written response to the December 21 letter nor have you offered to 
reimburse the Department for any of its expenses incurred for this property. 

This is to notify you that the Department filed the enclosed Notice of Lien on the property 
specifically identified in the enclosed legal description, with the Register of Deeds in 
Waukesha County, on March 7, 2002. The purpose of the lien is to provide a mechanism 
for the Department to recover the money expended to date for the costs incurred by the 
Department in investigating and remediating the contamination on the property. After 
the lien is filed, it will remain on the property until the funds are recovered. 

As mentioned in the December 21 letter, the Department estimates that additional funds will 
need to be expended at this property as well. The additional costs are substantial, as detailed 
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in the previous letter. Since you have not responded to multiple requests from the Department 
to do this work or reimburse the Department for doing it, the Department plans to proceed with 
this additional work. The Department will be working with the Department of Justice to obtain 
cost recovery from you for past work at this property and for future work, as costs are incurred. 

Sincerely, 

~ fi _ c~ 
.,, :Judith M. Ohm 

Attorney 
Bureau of Legal Services 
(608)266-9972 

cc: Thomas Wentland-SER Annex 
Lorraine Stoltzfus-DOJ 
Bob Strous-RR/3 

Steve Streck, Attorney for Walter Nickel 
Axley Brynelson LLP 
P.O. Box 1767 
Madison, WI 53701-1767 








